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POLICY NOTIFICATION

< ”Shop Only” North Carolina Commissions >

This policy notice is being issued to clarify jurisdictional requirements regarding the
issuance of “Shop Only” North Carolina (NC) Commissions.

¢ In the past, the Boiler Safety Bureau (jurisdiction) has issued “Shop Only” NC
Commissions to those inspectors who only perform ASME and National Board
Repair/Alteration shop inspections in NC (with no in-service inspections).

o Effective this date, the jurisdiction will no longer issue or require a NC
Commission to perform shop only inspections in ASME Code manufacturing
facilities, or shop & field inspections for repairs/alterations in accordance with
NBIC Part 3.

e A NC Commission is not required for the completion of ASME or National
Board report forms. Inspectors who do not possess a valid NC Commission
need only use their National Board Commission, endorsement(s) and number
to complete these forms, and as required by ASME and/or the National Board.

e As always, any inspector performing in-service inspections must meet the
requirements of our Statute and Rules and be in possession of a valid NC
Commission.
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